Write to Premier Iemma to Request for Review of the 
NSW Government’s Position on the Pemulwuy Project

The ANTaR NSW Management Committee has recently written to the NSW Premier, Morris Iemma MP, on this subject and we are now urging others in the ANTaR network to also write about the issue. 

Now is a crucial time as the Cabinet decision about The Block was made under the previous Premier. We urge you to write in your own words, using the information below, asking that the Cabinet decision be revisited.

The Aboriginal Housing Company (AHC) in Redfern has been struggling for some time to convince the Minister for Redfern-Waterloo, Frank Sartor, of the value of the Pemulwuy Project for The Block. ANTaR NSW has been part of the campaign in support of this creative and socially important project. Frank Sartor, in his opposition to the Pemulwuy Project, is carrying out the Cabinet decision made twelve months ago. ANTaR NSW feels it should be revisited on the following grounds: 

· Cabinet may not have been given sufficient information about the nature of the project at the time it made its decision

· Since that time, the AHC has made significant amendments to its plans, including some proposed by Minister Sartor, and the project has gained considerable community and professional support

The Nature of the Pemulwuy Project (PP)

Cabinet may wish to know that the PP specifically aims to ensure that past cycles of dependency are not re-established on The Block. So that the AHC can achieve this, it has made sure that the PP is not simply about the physical form of the buildings on the plans, but about social cohesion, community safety and local economic development.

The mix of uses in the PP, the physical form they take, their internal designs and the way the uses and buildings relate to each other are all guided by the social principles agreed with the local community before the physical form of the PP took final shape.

Since last year, the AHC has reviewed the plans in the light of comments made about it and changes include the addition of home ownership to the mix and the incorporation of a commercial component.

The social plan has won an international crime prevention award for its community safety component.

